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submission on the crpd COMMITTEE’S General Comment on women with disabilities (article 6)
CONVENTION ON THE RIGHTS OF PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES

The Danish Institute for Human Rights (DIHR) would like to thank the Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities for the opportunity to hand in this submission on the Committee’s general comment on women with disabilities (article 6).

DIHR is a National Human Rights Institute with A-status and a mandate to promote, protect and monitor the implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD) in Denmark since 1 January 2011.

support to FULFIL the parenting role
Comments related to paragraph 7 and chapter IV of the general comment

DIHR would like to point to an area in which the institute finds it to be important that the Committee sustain the CRPD’s provision on women with disabilities, namely, the importance of parents with disabilities being able to obtain support to fulfil their role as parents. In relation to women with disabilities, this is especially important since, as the Committee states in paragraph 7 of the comment, ‘Mothers with disabilities are significantly overrepresented in child protection proceedings and likewise, they are disproportionately subject to the removal of their children by child protection authorities.’

According to article 23 of the CRPD (respect for the home and family), States Parties shall render appropriate assistance to persons with disabilities in the performance of their child-rearing responsibilities. In 2014, DIHR released a report on the right to parenthood for persons with disabilities, based on data suggesting that in many cases parents – and especially mothers – with disabilities are not always granted the support they need to fulfil their role as parents. This could have far-reaching consequences for both parents and children such as forced removal or placement of the children. Such consequences may be avoided by providing the parents with the proper support. 
Thus, DIHR suggests that the Committee consider the possibility of adding a paragraph in chapter IV (Interrelation between the provisions addressing women and girls with disabilities and their link to other CRPD provisions) describing the interrelation between women and girls with disabilities and article 23 (respect for the home and family). Such an additional paragraph could state the importance of the right of women with disabilities as the childbearing party to decide freely and responsibly on the number and spacing of their children. Furthermore, it could stress the importance of the State Parties’ recognition of the need for support that women with disabilities may have to fulfil their role as a parent on an equal footing with women without disabilities.

Yours sincerely,
Vibeke Huge Rehfeld

Team leader, Disability 
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